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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

March 31, 2005

TO: Honorable David Swinford, Chair, House Committee on State Affairs 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB1368 by Allen, Ray (Relating to the confidentiality of and access to certain personal 
information in instruments recorded with a county clerk.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would authorize a person whose social security number or driver's license number is included 
in a deed or deed of trust transferring an interest in real property to remove or strike that information 
from the publicly filed record. The county clerk would be required to accept an instrument even if the 
notice of confidentiality rights is not properly implemented. The bill would take effect immediately if 
it receives the required two-thirds vote in each house; otherwise, it would take effect September 1, 
2005 and would apply only to instruments filed on or after the effective date.

The proposed changes to statute are not substantive.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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